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Welcome, Introductions, and Announcements

Co-chair Grant Colfax called the meeting to order at 3:04 PM.  He explained that the Co-chairs rotate roles.  He then asked members to introduce themselves and make relevant introductions.
· Isela González pointed out that this is Grant Colfax’s first meeting as facilitating Co-chair.
· Michelle Bakken announced that My Powermall, a business that she is promoting is a non-profit business which donate proceeds to non-profit organizations such as HIV services. 

· Tracey Packer announced that this was her first meeting as the new DPH ex-officio member and the first time she has sat at the table as a member.

· Randy Allgaier announced that the Care Council will have it its annual prioritization retreat at the Lesbian Gay Bisexual Transsexual (LGBT) Center 8/22/08.
· He also announced the National AIDS Strategy to promote a national HIV/AIDS strategy in Congress and with the next administration.
· The US, he noted, is a signatory of the 2001 UN agreement calling for member states to adopt national HIV/AIDS strategies.  Moreover, the US conditions its foreign aid on having a strategy in place; the US, however, has never had a national strategy.

· Tonya William announced that the HPPC is recruiting for 2010 and that a few membership gaps have been identified including: Native Americans, youth under 20, and MSM IDU.
· Luke Woodward announced the Trans Youth Drive Community Forum on 8/27/08.
· Lauren Enteen announced that the concept of “Safe Injection Sites,” was endorsed by the World AIDS Conference, an idea the HPPC sanctioned exploring in SF.
· Chad Campbell announced that he is working with the SFDPH Research Section again.

· Jonathan Batiste announced that he is moving to Tweaker.org as health educator.

· Steve Muchnick announced that he wed his lover of 20 years this afternoon.
1. Review and Approval of Minutes from 7/10/2007

Motion was made by Ed Byrom and seconded by Chadwick Campbell to approve the minutes from the 7/10/07 meeting.  No discussion was offered.  The vote was by roll call as follows:
	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Randy Allgaier
	Yes
	Tom Kennedy
	Yes

	
	Pedro Arista
	Yes
	Weihaur Lau
	Not Present

	
	Michelle Bakken
	Yes
	Steve Muchnick
	Not Present

	
	Jonathan Batiste 
	Yes
	Vasudha Narayanan
	Yes

	
	Gayle Burns
	Yes
	John Newmeyer
	Yes

	
	Edward Byrom
	Yes
	Marco Partida
	Abstain

	
	Chadwick Campbell
	Yes
	Ken Pearce
	Yes

	
	Grant Colfax
	Yes
	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	
	David Diaz
	Yes
	Gwen Smith 
	Abstain

	
	Lauren Enteen
	Not Present
	Frank Strona
	Yes

	
	Keith Folger
	Yes
	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	Isela González 
	Yes
	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	
	Ben Hayes
	Abstain
	Luke Woodward
	Yes


The minutes were approved without dissent and three abstentions.

2. General Public Comment

Michael Paquette – from the HIV Prevention Section (HPS) announced a Community Forum in the Mission District at the Mission Recreation Center on 9/03/08, from 6:00 to 8:00 PM.

· He distributed the flyer entitled, “Mission Community Meeting / Junta Comunitaria” copies of which are available to absent members upon request.
· He also noted that there will be other such community events this year and into 2009.

Darren Taylor – from the Native American AIDS Project (NAAP) addressed the Council.  He explained that the Meth social marketing campaign caught his attention almost immediately after relocating to SF from Canada.
· He observed healthy and wealthy looking models that struck him as nothing like actual Meth users, and questioned who sponsors this campaign.

· He pointed out that Meth is having a devastating impact on many communities, including Gay people in SF, and yet these ads seem to ignore this population and the harms that accompany Meth use and addiction.
He added that he is honored to be on the traditional lands of the Ohlone People.

Michael Petrelis – a community member was next to make public comment.  He cited statistics from the SFDPH’s HIV/AIDS Epidemiology Report 2007 showing a decrease of about 40% in HIV diagnoses from 2003-07.  He also cited a SFDPH STD Section’s Monthly Report showing approximately 20% decrease in new HIV(+) test results at the City’s clinic on 7th St.  Both of these reports, he added, come on top of a Counseling, Testing, and Linkage (CTL) report showing a marked decrease in new HIV infection.
· He underscored that none of these reports are available at this meeting and none are topics for discussion at this meeting.

· He noted that the Bay Area Reporter (BAR) newspaper reported these developments a few weeks ago and questioned why the HPPC isn’t discussing these good developments.
· He questioned if the HPPC is “afraid” to tell Gay men they are doing something right to control the HIV epidemic.

· He suggested that the HPPC and its members may be “afraid” to discuss these successes for fear of jeopardizing federal funding.
· He urged the HPPC to discuss these reports and to acknowledge that Gay men have done good work stemming the epidemic in SF.

Jeff Klaussner, MD – speaking as a community member
, addressed the Council regarding the 11/04/08 ballot initiative decriminalizing prostitution in SF.  He distributed the document entitled, “Enforcement of Laws Related to Prostitution and Sex Workers” copies of which are available to absent members upon request, which he explained as a summary of what will be on the ballot.  He provided some background including the following.

· Although the Task Force made its recommendation in 1996, 12,000 signatures were required for a proposition to be placed on the ballot, thus this election cycle is the first time the proposal will actually be voted on.

· The initiative is endorsed by: the Harvey Milk Club, the CA STD Controllers Organization, numerous individuals, and by the SF Democratic Committee.

· The Secretary General of the UN at the World AIDS Conference recognized the importance of decriminalizing prostitution as being a human right, a public  health, and an HIV prevention issue.

· SF should take a leadership position in HIV prevention by adopting this ballot initiative.

He asked the HPPC for an endorsement and/or to be on the record in support of this measure.
Hank Wilson – community member and former member of the HPPC addressed the Council about local research presented at the World AIDS Conference and Bio-medical Interventions.  His remarks included the following.

· Local research presented at the World AIDS Conference:

· In the past the HPPC would have presentations from all SFDPH funded research projects making presentations, but this is no longer the case.
· The HPPC’s needs to be aware of the work being done by the local research community; therefore, this change is disturbing and counterproductive.
· Bio-medical Interventions

· SF needs a better awareness of Post Exposure Prophylaxis (PEP) developments.
· This is particularly true among Gay men/MSM in the community.

· There needs to be more health education because men make mistakes, have lapses in judgment, and/or discover something about a partner after the fact.

· Yahoo and Google are currently before Congress regarding their business practices.

· This is an opportunity for the health community to speak up about their practice of allowing illegal substances, such as poppers, to advertise on their sites.
· He also quoted some of the rates paid per ‘hit’ to search engines.
3 Member Response to Public Comment

Grant Colfax provided these responses to public comment:
· The Meth social marketing campaign is funded by the State of California and directed Darren Taylor to the State of California’s website.

· That the ballot initiative decriminalizing prostitution issue would be referred to the Steering Committee to discuss further. Noting, however, that HPPC’s role may be limited as this is a political issue.
· Statistics reported in the HIV/AIDS Epidemiology Annual Report 2007 are diagnoses, whereas CDC’s report is an estimate of infections, and that these numbers are not the same.
· Diagnoses are cases identified in a period of time (i.e., a year) – although actual seroconversion may have taken place at any time in the past.

· Incidence is an estimate of the number of people who are believed to have been infected in a period of time whether they know it (are diagnosed) or not.

· He added that in his report to the HPPC earlier this year Willi McFarland, Director of Epidemiology at AIDS Office, highlighted that it was too soon to draw conclusions from the 2006 decrease in diagnoses.
· A schedule of planned presentations on updates can also be sent to members.

· Perry Rhodes III underscored that the HPPC is well aware of the significant success of prevention efforts as shown in the reversing of earlier trends.
· He urged members to celebrate this great news, which was responded to with applause.

· Frank Strona asked Hank Wilson where the cost per hit on Google and Yahoo came from.
· Hank Wilson explained said that it came from www.Adword.com.
· Michelle Bakken expressed concern and confusion about what appears to be contradictory numbers coming out and being reported about new cases of HIV.

· Ken Pearce agreed that the various numbers being reported from different sources are confusing and that there needs to be discussion to clarify what they mean.

4 Approval of Interim Progress Report (IPR)
Grant Colfax introduced Israel Nieves-Rivera to review the presentation, “Interim Progress Report Review of Narrative and Budget Summary,” copies of which were sent to all members in advance of the meeting and available at the meeting.  Copies of the document entitled, “12-month Cost Extension Project Narrative … PROGRESS REPORT,” had been sent to all members in advance of the meeting and were available at the meeting.  His additional comments regarding these documents included the following. 
· Slide 7 – Concise answers was one of the overarching principles.

· Slide 11 & 12 – We will not be making changes in our 2009 priority populations because the HIV Prevention Plan has been extended to 2010.

· Slide 14 – The Chart (IPR pgs 15-17) shows only services supported with CDC funding.
· Slide 21 – 66% of CDC funding goes to contractual obligations, which has long been our goal.
· Slide 23 – Funds are used strategically - things that can not be paid for with federal funds are paid with other funds – thus much of the administrative cost is budgeted to the CDC.
Comments and Questions

· John Newmeyer suggested adding something about our successes.
· Israel Nieves-Rivera noted responses to the application used to be very lengthy and complex and the jurisdictions asked that it be simplified.  So, since there was no question about these successes the information was not included.
· Ken Pearce said that the HPPC is comprised of about 50 people, members and non-members; however, but only about 20% are acknowledged HIV(+) and he would like that to be higher.

· There was some discussion on this point, including:

· Who to included in the statistics;

· Serostatus is self-reported and that people cannot be compelled to disclose;

· This topic continues to be discussed at Steering; and

· This is not germane to the motion on the floor.

· Pedro Arista and Lauren Enteen both expressed appreciation for how clear and concise the IPR information and presentations have been.

· Lauren Enteen also asked for information about the total HIV/AIDS care services budget.

· Randy Allgaier indicated that he had that information including the details and would be happy to share it with interested people during the break or at other times.
Public Comment

No public comment was offered.
On July 24th The Steering Committee voted to approve the narrative and budget summary for the IPR and to make this motion to the Council: “The HPPC agrees with the actions planned for 2009 and supports providing a letter of concurrence.”  The vote was by roll call as follows.
	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Randy Allgaier
	Yes
	Tom Kennedy
	Yes

	
	Pedro Arista
	Yes
	Weihaur Lau
	Yes

	
	Michelle Bakken
	Yes
	Steve Muchnick
	Not Present

	
	Jonathan Batiste 
	Yes
	Vasudha Narayanan
	Yes

	
	Gayle Burns
	Yes
	John Newmeyer
	Not Present

	
	Edward Byrom
	Yes
	Marco Partida
	Yes

	
	Chadwick Campbell
	Yes
	Ken Pearce
	Yes

	
	Grant Colfax
	Yes
	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	
	David Diaz
	Yes
	Gwen Smith 
	Yes

	
	Lauren Enteen
	Yes
	Frank Strona
	Yes

	
	Keith Folger
	Yes
	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	Isela González 
	Yes
	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	
	Ben Hayes
	Yes
	Luke Woodward
	Yes


The motion was approved unanimously.  The result was met with applause.
5 UCHAPS Representative
Grant Colfax introduced Perry Rhodes III to conduct the presentation entitled, “Election for Community Representative Urban Coalition of HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS)”, copies of which were sent to all members in advance of the meeting and were available at the meeting.

Perry Rhodes III provided some background including that Michael Discepola, Council member and former HPPC Co-chair, was instrumental in forming UCHAPS.  He pointed out that Israel Nieves-Rivera is currently one of the UCHAPS Governmental Co-chairs and is recognized as doing a remarkable job.  His additional comments regarding the presentation included the following.
· Slide 3 – Although not a requirement, traditionally both community representatives to UCHAPS have been the community Co-chairs of the HPPC in SF; and in other cities.

· The alternate community representative has been the outgoing community Co-chair, but this isn’t a rule.

Questions and Comments

· Tracey Packer underscored that the community representatives does not automatically be Co-chairs of UCHAPS.

· Eric Whitney asked and it was confirmed that if Gayle Burns has agreed to serve as the alternate community representative. Gayle Burns acknowledged that she has agreed to be the alternate.
Eric Whitney moved and Tonya Williams seconded updating the SF HPPC’s UCHAPS representation to match the current community Co-chairs, and to have the outgoing community Co-chair serve as the alternate.  There was no further discussion.  The vote was conducted roll call as follows.
	
	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	
	Randy Allgaier
	Yes
	Tom Kennedy
	Yes

	
	Pedro Arista
	Yes
	Weihaur Lau
	Yes

	
	Michelle Bakken
	Yes
	Steve Muchnick
	Not Present

	
	Jonathan Batiste 
	Yes
	Vasudha Narayanan
	Yes

	
	Gayle Burns
	Yes
	John Newmeyer
	Not Present

	
	Edward Byrom
	Yes
	Marco Partida
	Yes

	
	Chadwick Campbell
	Yes
	Ken Pearce
	Yes

	
	Grant Colfax
	Yes
	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	
	David Diaz
	Yes
	Gwen Smith 
	Yes

	
	Lauren Enteen
	Yes
	Frank Strona
	Yes

	
	Keith Folger
	Yes
	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	
	Isela González 
	Yes
	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	
	Ben Hayes
	Yes
	Luke Woodward
	Yes


The motion was approved unanimously.  The result was met with applause.

6 HPPC Co-chairs/Steering Committee/ Director’s Report
Grant Colfax noted that the written report on this subject dated 8/14/08 was distributed to all members in advance of the meeting and was available at the meeting.

· He drew attendees’ attention to the presence of Walter Chow, SF’s Project Director from the CDC and that he would be available during the break if people had questions or wished to introduce themselves.
· He also noted that Walter Chow was conducting a tour for people from the Hong Kong Department of Health and several Non-Governmental Organizations showing them what and how SF conducts HIV prevention.

Grant Colfax then conducted the presentation entitled, “Summary of CDC incidence estimates,” copies of which had been sent to all members in advance of the meeting and were available at the meeting.

In way of background he explained that this information is a summary of the incidence estimates recently released by the CDC.  He noted that it is important for members to understand the CDC’s new methodology because the resulting estimates differ greatly from previous numbers.  His additional comments included the following.
· Slide 3 – The old incidence estimates came from a 1993 model which took the number of AIDS cases and the average time from infection to AIDS, as well as other epidemiology factors, and extrapolated the estimated number of infections.
· Both the 1993 and the 2008 numbers are mathematical estimates.
· Slide 4 – The CDC asserts that the 22 states from which data was collected are indicative of the whole country.

· Slide 5 – Estimates of Incidence were roughly calculated by:
a) Use of Serologic Testing Algorithm to test for Recent HIV Seroconversion (STARHS) data from the 22 test states which includes
· Eliminating from the calculation those with AIDS and/or are using Highly Active Antiretroviral Therapy (HAART) with the assumption that they seroconverted several years ago, and

· Adjustments for those infected without getting tested in the STARHS network;

b) Further adjusting for those infected who didn’t get tested at all;
c) Extrapolating that data including adjustments, for differences in demographics and epidemiology, in the remaining states; and

d) Total of the 22 test states, the 28 other states, and D.C. to form a national estimate.

· Slide 6 – 57% of new infections nationwide are among MSM (MSM & MSM-IDU), which is significantly lower that the experience in SF. 

· Slide 7 – In noted that CDC did not collect data regarding Trans-people.

· Slide 8 – At that time Susan Scheer of SFDPH was not able to calculate a SF-specific numbers because the CDC would not release its methodology formulas prior to publication of its estimates.

· Susan Scheer hopes to have SF incidence estimate based on the CDC’s methodology sometime in September and be able to report to the HPPC shortly thereafter.

· These new estimates will be a helpful data point but will not supersede all other data that we use and rely on to plan HIV prevention in SF.
Comments and Questions
· Vasudha Narayanan asked about the key methodology changes being employed.
· In response Grant Colfax explained that firstly the CDC is using several years of detuned data from names reporting states; whereas the previous estimate methodology used AIDS statistics and worked back from there.

· He explained that AIDS is fortunately no longer a reliable measure of when infection took place due to the effectiveness of treatment.
· He also noted that there is now better surveillance data as well as tests that narrow the window of when seroconversion took place.

· Randy Allgaier noted that NY and others states have expressed concern due to their experience of inaccuracies with names reporting.

· Pedro Arista asked for a definition of names reporting.
· Grant Colfax explained that a person’s name is reported to the Health Department if that person’s HIV test is positive.

· He also noted: some states put names reporting in place several years ago; CA decided to implement it in 2008; and that it takes a few years to completely implement it.
· Gayle Burns commented that in SF we are much more accurate about how we collect data.
· Grant Colfax added his disappointment that the CDC didn’t capture data on Trans-people.
· Pedro Arista said that the statistics in the CDC’s estimate reminded him of Willi McFarland’s presentation showing the grim percentage of African-American and Latino 20 year old Gay men/MSM in SF who will be HIV(+) by the time they are 60.
· He added that this reminds us how important it is that we have effective prevention.

· Grant Colfax noted that the African-American Action Plan will make a presentation to the Council at its 9/11/08 meeting.

· Jonathan Batiste observed that progression from infection to AIDS has not slowed evenly for all groups in America and that for some there has be little or no change.
· Isela González asked how these new estimates will impact SF and national efforts.

· Grant Colfax said that the CDC has referred to this as a wake-up call.

· The question, he suggested, is whether this will this have long term impact on policy-makers, the next administration, and funders.
· He pointed out that there has been a reduction in prevention funding over the past several years, and there is a known correlation between prevention and new infections.

· Keith Folger noted that MSM IDU and MSM are still being broken into separate categories, although the data shows the risk isn’t from sharing needles but sexual risk behavior.

· When the two categories are combined the risk is overwhelmingly among MSM.
· In response to Vasudha Narayanan’s question, Grant Colfax said that the CDC’s estimated infections have remained stable between 2000 and 2006 at about 55,000 per year.
· Vasudha Narayanan then asked if the trend by race/ethnicity has also remained stable.

· Grant Colfax indicated that it had been.
· Weihaur Lau asked if there is more detailed data by race / ethnicity and gender.
· Grant Colfax said that the CDC will be doing that in the future.

· Randy Allgaier noted that in a NY Times article the CDC cautioned against extrapolating the data and that it would release more details sometime in the future.  He asked if we know when that information might be made public.
· Grant Colfax indicated that the CDC has not said when it would be released.

· Ken Pearce asked about the gender data on IDU non-MSM.

· Grant Colfax explained that the CDC will be providing that breakdown in the future.
· Gwen Smith thanked Grant Colfax for the clarity on this, and that she looks forward to Susan Scheer’s presentation.

Public Comment
Hank Wilson – noted that there has been research work underway and on the HPPC’s agenda for Pre-Exposure Prophylaxis (PrEP) but not for Post-Exposure Prophylaxis (PEP).

· Although PEP may be a valuable intervention, he added, questions remain unanswered.
· He suggested that SF take the initiative regarding PEP and that this may be an instance in which we simply can not rely on the Federal government.

· He noted anecdotal PEP success stories, and that countries report successes with PEP.
· If nothing else, he asserted, 30 days of using HAART and their side-effects might be a wake-up call to people who have become lax in their safer sex practices.

Michael Petrelis – expressed his appreciation for Grant Colfax’s presentation referring to it as a, “Great presentation.”

· He noted that there was also mention of the CDC’s new estimates in the Steering Committee’s written report but nothing about the local numbers he raised earlier.

· He suggested there should be monthly, quarterly and annual reports on local data.

Members Response to Public Comment (by topic)
Epidemiology
· Grant Colfax pointed out that the HIV/AIDS Epidemiology Annual Report 2007 in its entirety is available on the SFDPH HPS’s website (www.sfhiv.org).

· He reiterated that the local epidemiology report discusses diagnoses, and the CDC’s report is an estimate of infections (Incidence) – these are different things.

· Tracey Packer noted that at the beginning of each year local epidemiology data is reported to the HPPC in some detail prior to it being published in the annual report.

PEP & PrEP
· Tom Kennedy noted that to his understanding the SFDPH has not done PEP studies but has done research on PrEP, and asked if that understanding could be confirmed.

· Grant Colfax explained that Michelle Roland, who is currently the Director of the California State Office of AIDS, has extensive background with PEP including work in SF.

· He also noted that PEP is offered at SF City Clinics.

· Grant Colfax also explained that Susan Buchbinder is conducting two PrEP studies.

· Ken Pearce noted that there is some confusion about PEP, and suggested the Council have a presentation on its efficacy.

· Grant Colfax said that it would be discussed at a Steering Committee.
· Jonathan Batiste said that access to PEP is very difficult and it needs to be discussed.

· Tracey Packer explained that the Strategies, Interventions & Evaluation (SI&E) Committee would discuss PEP.

· Frank Strona noted that there have been several comments at community forums about PEP and it should be included in the structural interventions parts of the SI&E chapter.

7 HIV Vaccine Update
Grant Colfax introduced Susan Buchbinder of the SFDPH HIV Research Section who conducted the presentation entitled, “Update: HIV Vaccines and other Prevention Research,” copies of which had been sent to all members in advance of the meeting and were available at the meeting.  Her additional comments included the following.
· Slide 5 – A lot is being done on early stages of HIV vaccine development.

· Slide 6 – The STEP Study used a weakened adenovirus which does not replicate in humans.
· Only part of the HIV gene was used (GAG, POL, & NEF) so it could not reproduce.

· The overall challenge is that nothing tried thus far has generated antibodies that are strong and early enough to fight off HIV.

· It was hoped that killer T-Cells would learn to attack the protein adenovirus and HIV produce; then if the immune system later encounters HIV it would know to attack it.
· Studies have found that the STEP approach may slow the progression of HIV disease.

· Slide 10 - DSMB – Data & Safety Management Board.

· Slide 17 – Although the numbers are very small one of the surprising findings could be that uncircumcised men, with ad5 antibodies, and who practice insertive anal intercourse (usually considered relatively safe) may be at higher risk after using this vaccine.
· Theoretically it may be because there are more target cells in the foreskin.

· Circumcision is becoming an accepted medical intervention in parts of Africa.

· The STEP study is still collecting data from participants, is providing counseling, and has disclosed who received vaccine and placebo.

· Slide 19 – Although the tests have been stopped, the study provided a great deal of new data and the results raised a number of questions.

· Slide 20 – HVTN – HIV Vaccine Testing Network.

· The study will need to be reduced in size and scope at the insistence of the funder, the NIH, thus it is unknown when it will go forward.

· Slide 25 – The STEP Study has been a landmark study because it moved our knowledge forward more than any previous project due to the impeccable way it was conducted.

· Community involvement was critical, including the decision to disclose who received real and placebo treatment.

The attendees expressed their appreciation to Susan Buchbinder with applause.

Comments and Questions
· Frank Strona asked if the study found a connection between counseling and risk behavior.
· Susan Buchbinder indicated that they found that as counseling increases risk behavior decreases; although throughout the STEP study counseling remained fairly constant.

· Randy Allgaier asked what drugs are being used in the PrEP studies.
· Susan Buchbinder said that they used Tenofovir and Truvada.
· Tom Kennedy asked if Susan Buchbinder is in favor of doing MSM circumcision studies, or if she believes, as federal agencies assert, it would be useless because all Gay men are sexually versatile.
· Susan Buchbinder explained that the Prevention Umbrella for MSM in the Americas (PUMA) study discussed in the presentation may address some of these questions.

· That study may also be able to look at the feasibility of circumcision research.

· She noted that in the African studies circumcision reduced risk by half to two-thirds, which while significant, may or may not be enough to motivate some men.

· She suggested that it not be advocated or dismissed before more groundwork is done.

· Ken Pearce asked if we are at the point of encouraging parents to circumcise boys.

· Susan Buchbinder indicated that although controversial it is something to be looked at.
· In response to Frank Strona’s question, Susan Buchbinder indicated that the PUMA project is considering including STDs as part of HIV prevention / suppression.
8 Next Steps
As discussed.

Public Comment
Michael Petrelis –Asked if the HIV Research Section is engaged in any way to have a sustained effort regarding the anal condom and sero-sorting as means of prevention.
9 Summary, Evaluation, and Closure of Meeting

Grant Colfax reminded members to fill in their evaluation forms.
10 Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM.

Minutes prepared by David Weinman.

Minutes reviewed by Eileen Loughran and Israel Nieves-Rivera.
The next HPPC business meeting will be Thursday, September 11, 2008
at the Quaker Meeting House – 65 Ninth Avenue, San Francisco.
The next HPPC business meeting will be held on Thursday, September 11, 2008


3:00 – 6:00 PM


Quaker Meeting House, 65 Ninth St., San Francisco




















� Jeff Klaussner, MD is also the Director of the SFDPH STD Prevention and Control; Associate Professor at UCSF; and practicing HIV-care physician in SF.
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